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Confident or confused? A report on the first-year student experience in selected modules on campus

The first-year academic experience can be studied from various perspectives, including national, institutional and lecturer perspectives. A perspective on the first-year academic experience would, however, remain a limited view if it does not include a student voice – that of the first-year students themselves. This paper reports on a study conducted amongst first-year students in six selected first-year modules at Stellenbosch University by means of a questionnaire and focus group interviews. The study provides an insider perspective on what first-year students experience in terms of their preparedness for university study in a particular higher education environment. The findings confirm that first-year students are a heterogeneous population with diverse academic needs. There are, however, a number of valuable insights which could help lecturers and the institution as a whole to make the higher education environment more accessible to first-year students. The paper provides a student perspective on how the transition into higher education can be made successfully by means of curricular, lecturing and institutional input. 
